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2. Applying For Which Type Of Permit:  (Please Check Appropriate Box)

Expedited Review Fees for Air Permits

Permit Type – Please Check One Expedited Review Fee*

as of March 1, 2021

Generic Permit: Concrete Batch Plant – Minor Source $1,250

Generic Permit: Concrete Batch Plant – Synthetic Minor 
Source

$1,875

Generic Permit: Hot Mix Asphalt Plant – Synthetic Minor 
Source

$2,500

Minor Source Permit (or Amendment) $3,750

Synthetic Minor Permit (or Amendment) $5,000

Major Source SIP Permit not subject to PSD or 112(g) $7,500

Title V 502(b)(10) Permit Amendment $5,000

Title V Minor Modification with Construction $5,000

Title V Significant Modification $7,500

Major Source SIP Permit subject to 112(g) but not 
subject to PSD

$18,750

PSD Permit (or Amendment) not subject to NAAQS 
and/or PSD Increment Modeling

$18,750

PSD Permit (or Amendment) subject to NAAQS and/or 
PSD Increment Modeling but not subject to Modeling for 
PM2.5, NO2, or SO2

$25,000

PSD Permit (or Amendment) subject to NAAQS and/or 
PSD Increment Modeling for PM2.5, NO2, or SO2

$31,250

PSD Permit (or Amendment) subject to NAAQS and/or 
PSD Increment Modeling for PM2.5, NO2, or SO2 and also 
impacting a Class I Area

$37,500

Nonattainment NSR Review Permit (or Amendment) $50,000

* Do not send fee payment with this form. Upon acceptance of application for the 
expedited permit program, EPD will notify you and an invoice will appear on GECO.  
Fees must be paid via check to “Georgia Department of Natural Resources” within ten 
(10) business days of acceptance.

3. Comments.

This section is optional.  Applicants may use this field to include specific comments or requests for EPD consideration.  
For example, the applicant may use this field to request a public hearing or to remind EPD of review time needs and/or 
expectations that may differ from the time frames in the procedures.

Commencement of construction is targeted for November 2023. The desired
start-up for this facility is February 2025.


